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As I sit down at 8.45am to pen today’s newsletter, there is the usual a buzz around the school – I can hear children playing, 

laughing and enjoying life! It is fantastic to see children loving being here and enjoying all aspects of being at school. 

There’s always lots of opportunities and activities for the children to be involved in. 

Some recent happenings: 

1. Some of the senior syndicate classes have been involved in a ‘Ride on bike’ Safety programme organised by Sport 
Tasman. The other senior syndicate classes will be involved in two weeks’ time. This is also about riding scooters 
safely which is also important. If one looks in the ‘bike enclosure’ each day, one will see scooters out-number bikes 
by about 5 to 1. So really the programme is about being children being incredibly careful on our streets. Each day 
for a week there are 5 qualified instructors teaching the children. A very worthwhile programme. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

2. Yesterday Mr Higgins (Deputy Principal) took our rugby league team to the Brightwater Domain to play for the 
Simon Mannering ‘top of the South’ primary schools’ tournament. The team came a very credible third beating 
Wakefield School. They lost the semi-final to the eventual winner (Renwick from Blenheim). Congratulations to the 
team – BRONZE! Here is Simon Mannering with the team. Simon is a Nelsonian who played and captained the NZ 
Warriors and NZ. The cup was first played for in 2013. Richmond School has a very proud history of success in this 
competition. Richmond School won the cup for four years in a row (2013 – 2016) – an unrivalled feat. Over COVID 
times the cup was not played for. A great day of competitive sport. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

26th October 2023 

From the Tumuaki desk this week … 



 

3. Next week the Middle (Takahē) and Senior (Kārearea) syndicate pupils are involved in our annual athletics event 
– Tuesday 31st October. Then the interschools’ event (for those selected) will be on Wednesday 22nd November at 
Saxton’s Field. Here is some of the relevant information for parents: 

TUESDAY 31st OCTOBER  

 Start Time 9.10am for house chant, 9.30am for athletics 

Age is as of 8th November 
Please ensure your child has sun block applied before school, sun hat and a named drink bottle. 

Athletes require clothing of their house colour that they can run, jump and throw in. 

 

These are approximate times 

 SPRINTS 

Back field 

DISCUSS 

Back field 

LONG JUMP 

Front field 

HIGH JUMP 

Hall 

9.30am – 10.10am 11 years 8 years 9 years 10 years 

10.10am – 10.50am 8 years 9 years 10 years 11 years 

Morning Tea Break 

11.10am – 11.50am 9 years 10 years 11 years 8 years 

11.50am – 12.30pm 10 years 11 years 8 years 9 years 

1.30pm Sprint Finals and Relays 

 

4. A very successful programme we operate is having older children buddied up with younger ones as part of our 
‘buddy class’ organisation. The buddy classes meet occasionally and participate in fun activities. Here are some 

photos of Room 10 teaching Room 18 the actions to our school karakia. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

GUMBOOT FRIDAY 

This term our topic is Hauora, this is all about our wellbeing. As part of our topic on 

Friday the 3rd of November we will be joining in and supporting I Am Hope for 

Gumboot Friday.   

The I am Hope foundation provides children and adults under the age of 25 with free 

counselling. In honour of this fantastic charity we will be fundraising for them and 

organising a range of activities to celebrate Gumboot Friday including a gumboot 

toss, gumboot coin trail and a colouring competition. 

Wear your gumboots and bring a gold coin donation to support I Am Hope; the youth 

and community focused support group who promote positive change in schools and 

communities around mental health. 

For more information on the I am Hope foundation visit: www.gumbootfriday.org.nz. 

 



  

LUCKY BOOK CLUB 

due Friday 27th October 

 

 

 



 

Parents of Year 6 Students 

The JR McKenzie Youth Education Fund has a proud tradition of supporting families in need of financial 

assistance, with the purchasing of a school uniform for the 2024 year.  The grant is for the basic school 

uniform and footwear only (excluding road shoes, runners, stationery, school bags, laptops). 
 

Application forms are available at our school office. Families complete the form and arrange a quote from 

the appropriate uniform shop.  The school can sign as the sponsor. 

 

Applications need to be back to our school office by TUESDAY 31st OCTOBER (NOTE CHANGE OF DATE). 

 
Applications will be treated with strict confidence and forwarded to the local Rotary Club who make all 

decisions on eligibility. 
 

NELSON 

12th MARCH 2024 

Join the Richmond School group. 

GO THE ALL BLACKS 
SUPPORT YOUR FAVOURITE TEAM (any team) 

Wear their colours tomorrow. 

 V 

JUNIOR ATHLETICS MORNING – THURSDAY 9th NOVEMBER 

More information next week 



 
 

DISCLAIMER These are notices we include on request of organisations and individuals. 


